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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 2, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

We will enter Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning.  

Repair work on the church bell
· Jeremy Richards was present to speak on behalf of the Congregational Church.  Currently the bell is inoperable.  I know there has been a question in the past as to who has ownership of the bell.  From what I have seen it looks as though the ownership is shared between the Town and the Church.  The church has looked into getting the bell repaired and is willing to fund 100% of the cost to have it fixed.  
· (PB)  What is the cost to repair it?

· Mr. Richards replied that they need to reinforce the bell wheel with steel so the cost will be about $3,500.
· (PB)  I do have a concern over who is liable if anything happens.  I would like the opinion of Town Counsel before we agree to the repairs.
· (CR)  Who insures the bell?

· Mr. Richards will check to see if it is covered on the church’s insurance.

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to allow the church to repair the bell pending Town Counsels approval and that the church has it insured.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
COVID19 update

· (JP)  Twelve new cases have come in between October 18th and the 31st.  This will place the Town into the red on the state map when the next update comes out.  We are currently about double the number of cases that it would take to put us into the red.  1/3 of the cases are from Anna Maria College.  Eight of these cases are under the age of 35 and 7 of these 8 are college aged.  There seems to have been a swing in the population that is being affected from older to younger.  Starting to see a small increase in hospitalizations.  There have been new orders issued by the Governor.  Starting Friday, November 6th face covering will now be required even if you are able to maintain a six-foot distance.  The full order is on the DPH website.  The number of people at a gathering or event has been revised as well.  Businesses need to close down by 9:30 and people are asked to stay in their residents between the hours of 10pm and 5am.
· (PB)  I spoke with Dr. McCall and they are still anticipating that they will start the schools back up with a hybrid model on November 18th.  Do we feel that the school are where they need to be in order to open up?

· (JP)  Yes, from what I have seen Paxton Center School is in good shape and should be ready for the kids to go back.
Insurance Advisory Committee
· Donna Parsons presented the renewal for the employees and retirees health insurance for 2021.  Provided background information and reviewed the options for next year (the full document is filed in the Board of Selectmen’s office).  The Committee would like to recommend that the Town continue with Harvard Pilgrim for the employee’s insurance and Tufts for the retirees.  We would also like to continue with RSI (Reimbursement Services Inc) as an additional wrap around policy with Harvard Pilgrim.   We are going to initiate a new debit card policy for the employees to assist with more timely payment of medical costs.  There were some concerns brought to the Committee that bills were not be processed fast enough but due to the very uncertain times that we are in the Committee would like to go another year with RSI to see if things improve.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the renewal of the employee health insurance with Harvard Pilgrim  for 2021 and the retiree health insurance with Tufts for 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Request for slow children sign on Pond St

· (CR) Matthew Atanian, resident of 9 Pond St requested that a “SLOW CHILDREN” sign be placed on the “S” curve at the beginning of Pond St.  It is a blind corner and there are children that ride their bikes in this area.  Both the Police Chief and the Director of Public Works have no objection.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the placing of a slow children sign on Pond St.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
CARES funding for the schools

· (CR)  I have submitted the request for the second round of funding in the amount of $108,253.  I put in an ear mark for Paxton Center School in the amount $33,000.  We have about $294,038 left.  We have had no response back from Bay Path.
Request from the Lions for a Toll Road

· Request from the Paxton Lions to hold a holiday toll road on December 12, 2020 from 8am to 12pm.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the request to have a holiday toll road.  Open for discussion.  
· (JP)  This involves a short interaction but does involve the exchanging of money.  I am not as concerned about the person stopping to donate but more so the ones working the tolls.

· (PB)  I feel that if we get the facts out there and let people take whatever risk they do or do not want to take then it is okay to let them run the toll road.

· (JP) – yes, (KH) – yes, (PB) – yes to approve the Toll Road request.

Process for parade request
· (JP)  As with sign and Town Common requests any type of car parade needs to complete and present a user permit to the Board of Selectmen for approval.
· (PB)  During COVID times we should have the Emergency Manager check with the Board of Health to get their opinion as well.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from October 29, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from October 19, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Town Administrators update
· There is one open position on the Zoning Board of Appeals.

· There are two open positions on the Conservation Commission.

· The parking lots at Paxton Center School and the COA will painted this week.

Flu clinic

· (JP)  There will be a drive through flu clinic at Paxton Center School on November 14, 2020 from 10am to 2pm.  Pre-registration is requested but not required.
Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 8:02pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    Unanimous, all in favor.
Returned to Regular Session at 9:35pm

Adjourned Meeting at 9:35pm, Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 16, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes
Agenda, 
Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Insurance Advisory Committee Packet

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
